

Worthys Festival

Minutes

Wednesday 10th April 2019 at 8pm

VENUE: Worthies Sports and Social Club
(Table tennis room)

1. Apologies - Gill Froude, Sue Tinkler, David & Alison Woolford, Louisa Mason, Isabelle Haigh, Paul Bradish, Dan Conroy, Michael Lakowski

Attendees - Jane Rutter, Sarah White, Fred Phillips, Phil Allen, Rob Fellows
2. Minutes of last meeting (20th March) & Matters arising - Actions

Square Mile – Year 6 KWPC all to have frames (at Festival cost) and do within school as agreed with head teacher (60 to be delivered direct to school – SW/AS to arrange) – what do otherwise - Adults will be charged £5 as per last time, after discussion it was agreed that all other children will be charged £2 to enter – adult and childrens’ prize – public vote – to suggest that school may have a public vote for the year 6 entries and display during potential Open Day

Still awaiting info from Worthy Down re availability re Skanska for manpower Friday 20th and Monday 23rd September – JR to chase

Princes Mead invited to participate in Square Mile competition and hold an Open Day, also asked about Sponsorship – no reply as yet – JR to chase

Festival Run contact – Jane has contact name SW to ask JR re this

Scouts Marquee – the use of this has been agreed and dimensions passed to Dan Conroy

First Bite – We are hoping that they may be able to run a Smoothie Bike on the 2nd Sunday, ideally with some kind of nutritional educational aspect

AS with SW to do pop up café 1st Saturday in Church Hall, Fraser Road with Incredible Edibles – SW to confirm booking of hall with church

Dan & Paul & Paul discussing various music options

Scouts – still to confirm catering and what to do for Open Day – SW to chase after Easter hols

HCC Grant applied for by AS thankyou

JR to confirm email contacts re grant promises to AS

Foundry -still to be asked - AS

Map from David Woolford to be passed on to JR and Sue Tinkler - SW

Alison Woolford has been asked re WI involvement – response awaited – SE to chase

Still need to chase KW Primary School re Open Day – SW

Awaiting for response from Worthy Down involvement including possible security – JR to chase

Olivia re Cadets – awaiting response – hopefully next meeting

Awaiting response from Derek Brockway re History Walk - SW

JR has spoken to Andy of Worthy Wheelers – there will be a communal cycle ride suitable as a Family Ride inc children on Sunday 22nd

WW do regular weekday cycle rides Monday/Wednesday/Friday – we will ask if we can invite all to join in these

Tuesdays Place JR to ask re participation in Festival

Health Walk SW in liaison with WCC re this - awaiting news re availability for this and/or Walking Football

Ceilidh all booked, and WSSC agreed re costing – SW /AS to arrange deposit

Fairground rides at Eversley booked -SW to chase nearer the time

Awaiting to hear re medals – SW to chase

Florist talk a possibility – SW to chase

Jane sorting out re banners

King Alfreds Bus confirmed

3. Treasurer's Report (inc Grants and Sponsorship)

Banks balance is £2661.68 which includes the grant from Jackie and the WCC £500 (ie up £1400)

PA deposit has been paid

Drew Smith promised a page in the programme - £400, Cala Homes offered £500 (hoping for more – will take Bus to Kings Barton to Show Home, will organise a walk around there)

4. 1st weekend – Need to book Chapel Hall for pop up - SW

Karate club ??demonstration ideally Saturday 14th – FP will investigate

Tubbs Hall to book for 14th Sept – SW

Photography Club – to invite them to do a display and some advice on Festival photography – SW to ask

Michael Butters - photography – possible help with photo competition and ? advert – JR to ask

5. Mid week events

Cycling ?Mon/Wed– Worthy Wheelers

All else as already planned

6. Final weekend and Finale

To look into childrens crafts on Saturday Sue Tinkler will talk to Emma Lowres re this

Conservation Volunteers – event ??swift boxes- SW to liaise with Bruce Graham

Food outlets - Ask Dan Conroy to look for 1 more food outlet for Friday in particular

Beer Festival – sub-committee keen to take beer out of club & into a separate marquee – Steve Haigh to consider and do his brewing demo – need to look into feasibility of electrics and talk to club – considering 15 beers and 5 ciders (compostable cups to be used)– FP and RF to investigate further

Consider asking city council re bins including recycling - JR

7. Spring flyer – all looks good + parish council newsletter – inc Square Mile and Flower, Fruit & Produce, ??Open Gardens/Community Picnics etc – SW/JR to liaise re this

We will be getting a page in every Parish Magazine, ie monthly May(FFP & Arts and Crafts)/June (Music Festival)/July(Beer Festival)/September (Open Days) – copy middle of month before

Main programme – for delivery late August

8. Website/Social media – ongoing (SW/JR/DC) – need to keep going

9. A.O.B. H&S – PS asks that he needs a list of event organisers for each event late June, who he can then ask for risk assessments for their respective events

Meeting closed 8.30pm

10. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 7th May 8pm